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Director of School Program News 
 

Happy New Year!  Welcome to a new calendar year, 2016. 

In the Rochester area a new year means that the next few months will be 
challenging because of the weather.  Snow days, or either a delayed 
opening or closing is mostly determined by the transportation system’s 
ability to safely transport children to school.  Most school districts 
announce their decisions by 6 AM.  Please listen to a local radio or TV 
station for the latest updates on closings and delays.  Holy Childhood will 
always close when Rush Henrietta Central School District is closed because 
of the weather. 

The flu is the other major indicator that we are in the middle of winter.  
The CDC and the Department of Health recommend that anyone with a 
fever not attend school until 24 hours after the fever breaks.  I know that 
this can be a challenge for working parents.  I am hoping to reduce the 
spread of the flu to both other students and staff members.  There are also 
a number of students who have respiratory issues or depressed immune 
systems here at school and they would be adversely affected with coming 
down with the flu. 

Please notify the school’s Health Office if your child is out sick.  The Health 
Office number is (585) 359-3710 ext. 130. 

The other major series of events starting very soon are the Annual Reviews 
with your school districts.  I will talk more about these events later in this 
newsletter. 

If, at any time you need to contact me, my information is as follows: 
dhalpern@holychildhood.org  or (585) 359-3710 ext. 127. 

 

Annual Reviews with School Districts 
 
Student yearly reviews with school districts, Annual Reviews, generally 
begin this month and continue through June.  There are several things that 
I would like all parents to be aware of as we move into this cycle of 
meetings. 

Parent Meetings: your child’s teacher should make arrangements with you 
to come in and discuss the proposed IEP and get your input.  This should 
take place up to a month prior to the meeting. 

Transition Meeting – This meeting may take the place of the above meeting 
for students who are age 15 years and older.  The Transition Meeting will be 
to discuss the transition plan for the child. 

Re-Evaluation Testing – Some of our students will be re-evaluated for their 
services.  This is done once every three years.  If your child is being         
re-evaluated this year, the testing will be reviewed with you at the Parent 
Meeting or at a Transition Meeting.  If the testing is not completed before 
the meeting is scheduled, be sure to inquire and ask for one to review the 
findings. 

 
 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

 January 15        
Staff Development 
Day – No School 
 

 January 18      
Martin Luther King, 
Jr. Day – No School 
 

 February 5          
Half Day           
(11:30 AM dismissal) 
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Picking Up or Dropping Off Your Child 
 
If you are dropping off or picking up your child, please be sure 
to come into the lobby and either sign your child into or out of 
school.  That way, we are able to keep track of who is in 
school and who doesn’t need to get on their bus.   

It will also help to call the school or write a note on the 
occasions that your child will not be riding the bus.  This will 
signal us not to put your child on the bus and have them wait 
in the lobby for you.  If you are having someone other than you 
pick up your child, it is even more important that we have a 
note from you giving us permission to dismiss your child to 
someone other than you (e.g. grandparent, aunt, uncle, etc.).  
Your assistance with this procedure will help us at dismissal 
time. 

Winter is Flu Season 
 
The CDC has released instructions to parents and schools regarding 
the 2015-2016 Flu Season as follows: 
 
When caring for children and infants with the flu: 

 Do not give aspirin (acetylsalicylic acid) to children or teenagers 
who have the flu.  Giving aspirin to children with the flu can 
cause a rare but serious illness called Reye’s syndrome. Read 
ingredient labels on over-the-counter medications carefully to 
ensure they do not contain aspirin. 

 To safely treat children under 2, use a suction bulb to help clear 
mucus and a cool-mist humidifier to make breathing easier. 

 Do not give children younger than 4 over-the-counter cold 
medicines without consulting a health care provider. 

 Give children and teens 5 years and older cold medicines with 
acetaminophen (Tylenol®) or ibuprofen (Advil®, Motrin®, 
Nuprin®) to relieve symptoms.  

 Keep your child at home and away from healthy people for at 
least 24 hours after his or her fever is gone.  Fever should be 
gone without the use of a fever -reducing medicine.  

Parent Association Meeting 
 
The agenda will include the following items: 

1. School Program update 
2. Upcoming parent/family events 
3. Planning for the Dady Brothers Concert 
4. Software purchase 

 
 
 

School Based Planning Team 

On the agenda: 

1. Update on the Rate Appeal 
2. Discussion on new initiatives 
3. Discussion of the recommendations  from the 

Training/Mentoring Committee 
4. Update on the new Community Classroom 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The next Parent 
Association meeting is 

scheduled for          
January 21st at 6:30 PM 

 
 
 
 
 

 

The next School Based 
Planning Team meeting is 

scheduled for  
January 28th at 2:45 PM in 

Connie’s Kitchen 
 

 


